Recommendations for the future work of the Working Group

The current mandate of the Working Group covers three major areas of work:

(a) the promotion and practical realisation of the Declaration,

(b) the examination of  possible solutions including the promotion of mutual understanding between and among minorities and their Governments,

(c) the recommendation of further measures for the protection of minorities.

It may be easier to develop this established mandate in a positive manner than to seek a new one.

1. Practical realisation of the Declaration

The objective should be to ensure that the provisions of the Declaration are widely known both by minorities and by Governments and that both are assisted in using all practical means of implementation.  Three initiatives may help to achieve this objective:

(a) increased co-operation with other UN and regional mechanisms which can assist in the implementation of particular rights; the provision by the Secretariat of appropriate advice and assistance to minorities and the inclusion in the UN Guide of summaries of relevant case-law under the main conventions would assist in this.

(b) the preparation and dissemination to Governments of pamphlets or briefing notes on good practice on particular issues;

(c) the preparation of a more detailed manual for field workers and NGOs, perhaps in the established series of Professional Training Manuals.

2. Promoting constructive dialogue between minorities and Governments
The objective should be to improve the procedures for sessions of the Working Group to permit and promote more effective dialogue.  The following measures may assist:

(a) restructuring the timetable for annual sessions to ensure that training for NGOs is provided at least three months in advance so that statements can be forwarded to Governments at least a month before the session; this will require extra funding

(b) sessions of the Working Group could focus on counties in one or more sub-regions; some sessions might be held in those regions in established UN offices;

(c) the programme of visits to particular countries could be expanded and the Working Group could adopt the practice of other UN mechanisms of drawing up and publishing final conclusions and recommendations.

3. Further measures
The objective should be to develop more authoritative statements of the interpretation of the Declaration and of good practice in its implementation.  The following may assist:

(a) preparation and formal adoption by the Working Group of statements or general comments on particular aspects of the Declaration, building on and summarising the recommendations in sessional working papers;

(b) encouraging the preparation of regional guidelines or codes of practice, perhaps as part of a programme of regional or sub-regional sessions or seminars;

(c) working more closely with international and national development agencies in the preparation of their plan and procedures.

If this approach were actively developed, it may be better to seek additional resources for high level advice and technical assistance within the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights rather than to propose the creation of a new Special Representative located in the office of the Secretary-General, since that might dissipate energies and perhaps give undue prominence to conflict resolution.
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